
 
  



SWINFORD (F12 YH57)        MEELICK (F12 AY23)       MIDFIELD (F12 AX29) 
Fr Dermot Meehan Phone: 094-9251790/Urgent Calls: 087-1338200 

 
PARISH OFFICE- OPENING HOURS: Mon, Thurs, Fri: 9.00am-2.00pm; Phone:  094 - 9253607 
Email: swinfordparish@gmail.com                                                                  14th - 21st June 2020 

THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST 
Sunday 14th                 12 noon         Swinford: Patrick, Mary, Joe & Fiona McDermott, Cloonaghboy 
                                                                                 & Anthony & Ellen Kavanagh, Knock & Frank, Valerie 
                                                                                 & Teresa Feeney, Castlebar & Timothy Sullivan 
                                                                                 Kathleen & Michael Regan, Brabazon Heights & their 
                                                                                 son Michael, Kilbride 
                                                                                 Anne Nolan, Carracanada 
                                                                                 Dec’d Brady & Gallagher Families, Cullane 
                                                                                 Claire, Creevy, Martin Sheridan, Gerard Sheridan,  
                                                                                 Letterkenny & Jack & Bridie Moran, Achill 
                                                                                 Michael Brennan, his parents Dan & Mary & dec’d  
                                                                                 Family, Forthvillage, Kinaffe 
                                                                                 Noreen & Paddy Ryan & their grand-daughter Tara, 
                                                                                 Johnsfort 
Monday 15th               10.00am        Swinford: No Intention 
Tuesday 16th               10.00am        Swinford: No Intention 
Wednesday 17th         10.00am        Swinford: No Intention  
Thursday 18th              10.00am        Swinford: No Intention 
Friday 19th                   10.00am        Swinford: Solemnity of the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 
Saturday 20th              10.00am        Swinford: Maureen Mulligan, (1st anniv)  
                                                                                 (sister of Michael O’Neill, Sweetwell) 
TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ODINARY TIME 
Sunday 21st                  12 noon         Swinford: Tom & Mary Jane Tunney, Culmore & their daughter  
                                                                                   Mary Finnerty 
                                                                                   Kathleen Kilgallon, Newpark & dec’d Family 
                                                                                   Tess, Frank, Molly, Kitty Egan & their parents, Lower  
                                                                                   Main Street 
                                                                                   Michael Lundy 
                                                                                   Sarah Kelly, Brackloon (1st anniv), her husband Mattie  
                                                                                   & their son Martin 
                                                                                   Tom & Annie McLoughlin, their sons Tommy & Paddy, 
                                                                                   Brackloon 
 

 
While there will be no public Masses this week, the intentions above will be remembered at Mass 
on the designated day except for Sundays. On Sunday, the intentions for the Vigil Mass, 9a.m. 
Mass in Meelick, 10.30a.m. Mass in Midfield and the 12 noon Mass in Swinford will be 
remembered together at 12 noon Mass in Swinford. Though families will not be present, please be 
assured that your loved ones will be remembered at Mass.  
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
All of the Masses above will be broadcast via live streaming on our webcam at 
www.Churchservices.tv. Just click on the icon for Swinford Church. 
 
Useful updates and resources available on our diocesan website: www.achonrydiocese.org
 

mailto:swinews@hotmail.com
http://www.churchservices.tv/


Please pray for Michael Hughes, Cloonlara. 
May he rest in the peace of Christ. 
Corpus Christi: This Sunday we celebrate the 
Solemnity of the Body and Blood of Christ, a 
day when we reflect on the wonderful gift we 
have been given in the Bread of Life. After 
Mass, weather permitting, instead of the 
traditional procession, the Blessed Sacrament 
will be brought in an open top vehicle through 
the streets and estates of the town to ask God’s 
blessing on our community at this time. The 
route for this journey has been published and 
all are encouraged to come to their doors or 
gates to honour the presence of Jesus in the 
Blessed Sacrament. A blessing with the Blessed 
Sacrament will take place outside Midfield 
Church on Sunday evening at 5 p.m. and 
outside Meelick Church at 7 p.m. If the weather 
prevents these blessings taking place, there will 
be a Holy Hour broadcast via live streaming 
from Swinford Church at 8 p.m. 
Thank you: Many thanks to all who have 
contributed to the recent Pentecost collection 
and to all who continue to drop in their weekly 
offertory envelopes. Your kindness, 
thoughtfulness, support and generosity are 
very much appreciated, especially in these 
times.  
Re-opening of churches for worship: As you 
will be aware, the Government has brought 
forward the date for re-opening churches for 
the celebration of Mass and the sacraments to 
June 29th. We look forward to gathering 
together again as a Christian community after 
the restrictions put in place to curb the spread 
of the Covid-19 virus. It has been so strange 
over the past few months not to be able to 
celebrate Sunday Mass together, not being able 
to receive Holy Communion, not being able to 
mark Holy Week and Easter as we normally 
would. We are conscious too of families who 
have grieved the loss of loved ones without the 
usual rituals and supports that mean so much 
in times of sorrow. We think too of our young 
people who have not been able to celebrate 
their First Communions and Confirmations over 
the past few months and of the couples who 
have had to make the difficult decision to 
postpone their wedding. Churches will re-open 
for worship on June 29th - but it will be 
different. Physical distancing will have to be 

observed and this will impact on the capacity of 
our churches. The number of people who will 
be able to attend Mass at any one time will be 
limited. Everyone entering the church for Mass 
will have to sanitise their hands and inevitably 
this will mean queuing. After every Mass the 
church will have to be cleaned thoroughly. The 
Bishops of Ireland have issued a framework 
document outlining what needs to be done in 
each church to ensure the health and safety of 
all. Our Parish Pastoral Council has been giving 
serious consideration to the measures we will 
need to put in place in our three churches to 
meet the standards needed at this time. 
To ensure that we can gather safely for Mass, 
we will need the help of many volunteers. We 
will need people to act as stewards in all three 
of our churches and we will need people to 
help with cleaning of churches after each Mass. 
If you can help in either of these areas in your 
church, please give your name and contact 
details to Fr Dermot or to Anne-Marie in the 
Parish Office. Re-opening our churches will ask 
patience, understanding and co-operation from 
us all as we work together to ensure a safe 
environment for the celebration of Mass and 
the sacraments. 
GAA 50/50: This weeks winner of our 50/50 
draw was Martin Lyons of Meelick who won 
€254. Envelopes are available in business 
premises in town and online through 
www.swinfordgaa.ie where tickets can be 
purchased in bundles of 10/25/52 weeks or 
from club officers. The next draw will be on the 
Eurospar Swinford Facebook page on the 16th 
June. The club will like to thank everyone for 
their support.  
Lough Derg: During the month of June, Lough 
Derg is offering opportunities to have an 
experience of retreat and pilgrimage from 
wherever you are. Online Retreat Days 
continue on the 13th and 18th June.  From 27th – 
29th June people can do the Three Day 
Pilgrimage from afar, along with the Prior and 
team. To register for this historic event and for 
full details of what is happening during June go 
to www.loughderg.live or Tel. 0 (0353) 71 
9861518 or Email info@loughderg.org  
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